STATE OF WASHINGTON
UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 e Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 o TTY (360) 586-8203

March 15, 2018

Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250

Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

RE: Order 01, Granting Accounting Petition Authorizing Return on a Deferred Asset at the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Rate
Docket TG-170977 — Petition for Accounting Treatment Order

Dear Mr. King:

Commission Staff has reviewed the compliance filing of Basin Disposal, Inc. (BDI or company)
dated February 27, 2018, consisting of Tariff Supplement No. 2 and cover letter, in response to
Order 01 issued January 26, 2018, in docket TG-170977. The company was ordered to: (1) apply
the FERC rate to the PLP deferred asset; (2) file tariff revisions reflecting the rate impact by
April 1, 2018; (3) file tariff revisions that reflect an update of the average investment and
incorporate changes to the FERC rate, to be effective every January 1st.

On February 27, 2018, BDI, submitted a filing revising its Tariff 94 adding Tariff Supplement
No. 2 reflecting the effect of the FERC rate applied to the average investment of the PLP
deferred asset, with an effective date of April 1, 2018.

Staff believes that the filing complies fully with the Commission’s Order 01, entered
January 26, 2018.

Sincerely,

W il

Scott Sevall, Regulatory Analyst
Water and Transportation

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.



